Verity Quality Management Committee -- May 8, 2008

Present: Boyer, Stephanie, Child & Family Advocate; Danner, Deborah, MHASD; Franklin, Meghan, Catholic Community Services; Kramer, Anthony, LifeWorks NW; Kroloff, Marcus, Cascadia BHC; Linfoot, Ally; Lockyear, Mary, (recorder of minutes) MHASD; Magnuson, Linda, Morrison Child & Family Services; Nwerem, Godwin, MHASD; Rice, Joan, MHASD; Yanna Shumaker, LCSNW; Michele Solloway, Trillium; Jamie Vandergon, Trillium

	Items/Issues
	PRESENTATIONS/DISCUSSIONS
	ACTION & ASSIGNMENTS

(DUE DATE)

	Next Meeting
	Date:
Thursday June 12, 2008

Time:
3:00 – 5:00 p.m.

Place:
Conference Room 112, Multnomah Building, 501 SE Hawthorne
	

	Minutes:  
	Distributed via e-mail and mail.
On the top of page 2 of the minutes, “Were we able to serve all the clients?”

Delete “Linda Magnuson” on the action item, EQR, page 2 and replace with “Charmaine will ask John Anhaack about telephone billing codes for services provided over the telephone.” On the last paragraph under EQR, delete “close all kids that have a rating of 2 on the CASII,” and replace with “Morrison had a strategy to close all kids.”

The April 10th minutes were approved with the above changes.


	Action: Joan will ask Charmaine to clarify this. Was it part of the state capacity report?

Action: Joan will email this committee the telephone peer support services billing codes for services delivered by phone.



	Handouts
	1. April 10, 2008 Minutes

2. May 8, 2008 Agenda

3. Revised Initiation and Engagement chart showing targets

4. Satisfaction Survey Flier (for posting at the provider agencies)

5. Crisis Flier (for posting at the provider agencies)
	

	Announcements
	The Consumer Satisfaction Survey will be from May 12 – 23 and if needed can continue on through the fourth week of May. June 6th is the last day to return your surveys.


	Action: Charmaine will email Yanna Shumaker (Lutheran Family Services) a copy of the adult survey. She will also email the crisis and survey fliers to the providers. 



	CAPS and Rumor Control
	Godwin Nwerem talked about and answered questions concerning the current status of Cascadia Behavioral Healthcare and Multnomah County’s role in assuring that mental health services are not interrupted for Cascadia’s clients.

Every Verity contract has a dollar cap amount. The county meets weekly with those providers who have exceeded their cap and reviews new intakes (LifeWorks, Trillium and Kerr). Multnomah County will be giving quarterly cap updates to the agencies. The county has requested targets for kids on a case-by-case basis. Verity sends out a Notice of Action in the following situations: terminating, suspending, and reducing services for a client. There is an appeal process where the client can request a state hearing. As stipulated in the contracts, the county cannot deny services that are medically necessary.

The county can’t spend money designated for children on adults but can spend money allocated for adults on services for kids. The county looks at a child’s CASII score to see which category the child falls in to. They also look at how many children each agency is serving, how much the county gets from the state, and how many agencies qualify for that money.

There was a question about why the county will authorize for a child to go into residential treatment but will not authorize for the lesser expense of providing services in the home, particularly when it is in the best interest of the child. Deb Danner suggested the use of child and family team meetings to resolve situation such as these. In addition, Member Services is available 24/7. 

Initially, the county and the state stepped in with $1.5 million when Cascadia couldn’t cover their payroll. A loan of $2.5 million, to be spent on service delivery, ensures operation through June. Meanwhile Cascadia is continuing to provide and bill for services. At this time there has been no cut in Cascadia’s operations. The county is having daily meetings with Cascadia’s management team. Final approval has to come from Ted Wheeler. The Chair’s office is posting information on the Multnomah County website. In addition to Multnomah County, Cascadia provides services in Clackamas, Washington, Marion, and Lane counties. Any new referrals for Cascadia should go through the Multnomah County Call Center.

Stephanie Boyer asked about capacity to serve families as a unit. For example, a parent is receiving mental health services and it is determined that an assessment or other mental health services are needed for the child(ren); or a child is receiving mental health services and it is determined that an assessment or other mental health services are needed for siblings and/or parents. Stephanie expressed concern that it is important for families to have the option to receive care for all members with one contracted provider at one location. It was explained that all the child agencies can serve adults as long as a child that is being served represents the adult. Stephanie then asked about walk-in crisis access for children and adolescents. The County contracts with Cascadia and Project Respond.
	

	Initiation and Engagement (I&E)
	Joan went over the Initiation and Engagement (I&E) handout.
	Action: For future reference, Charmaine will add a footer to the I&E charts describing initiation and engagement.

	Focus Group
	Morrison received a grant to conduct focus groups to determine barriers to Spanish speaking people accessing mental health services. Hispanics are seriously underutilizing these services. There was a suggestion that Multnomah County might want to partner with Morrison on this.

Verity’s October focus group will concentrate on questions in the survey. For Child and Family: 1) My family got as much help as we needed for my child, 2) The people helping my child stuck with us no matter what, 3) I got the help that I wanted for my child. For Adults: 1) Staff helped me obtain the information I needed so that I could take charge of managing my illness, 2) Staff encouraged me to take responsibility for how I live my life, 3) I participated in my treatment plan.
	Action: The first planning meeting for the focus group will be May 19, 1:00 – 3:00 pm, McKenzie Room, Lincoln Building, 421 SW Oak Street. Please contact Charmaine if you are interested in participating in any of the focus group planning sessions.



	Next meeting
	Thursday, June 12, 2008

Multnomah Building, Suite 112

501 SE Hawthorne
	Please email Charmaine any agenda items you want included at these meetings.
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